
2/16/2022 1:05 pm to 2:55 pm 

 

PMPC Pavement Preservation Sub Task Group Meeting notes 

 

Attendance: Steve Lee, Todd Vargason, Raguparan Thangavelautham, Sallie Houston 

Notes by: Todd Vargason  

 

1. CT 332 comments 

• All proposed changes were accepted by the working group.  We verified that section 7 of 

AASHTO T59 was an appropriate test method to replace CT-331 in preparing a sample for 

Torsional recovery testing.   

 

2. Working Bin List review 

• Left remaining items on list and added 100% RAP aggregates to be utilized on type II slurry and 

microsurfacing as well as chip seal. 

 

3. FHWA Comments regarding section 37 revisions  

• The group reviewed additional comments from FHWA. 

• Most comments appeared to be around the nature of Caltrans nested specifications and are 

mostly addressed in subsequent subsections within the specification.  We will forward on our 

responses with an invitation to have a meeting to hopefully address the concerns and offer 

some guidance on how the specification is put together.   

• If further work is needed, then a bin list item can be added and prioritized as the questions 

presented were outside of our original scope in amending section 37.  

 

Action Items 

• Steve will send email response to comments to Chu Wei and offer a meeting to discuss open 

items further 

• Steve will send the reviewed Bin List 

• Steve will forward our response to the lab regarding changes to CT-332 

• Next meeting to be scheduled May 18, 2022 afternoon for 2 hours 


